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Environmental Protection Agency § 5.105 

Subpart A—Introduction 

§ 5.100 Purpose and effective date. 

The purpose of these Title IX regula-
tions is to effectuate Title IX of the 
Education Amendments of 1972, as 
amended (except sections 904 and 906 of 
those Amendments) (20 U.S.C. 1681, 
1682, 1683, 1685, 1686, 1687, 1688), which is 
designed to eliminate (with certain ex-
ceptions) discrimination on the basis of 
sex in any education program or activ-
ity receiving Federal financial assist-
ance, whether or not such program or 
activity is offered or sponsored by an 
educational institution as defined in 
these Title IX regulations. The effec-
tive date of these Title IX regulations 
shall be September 29, 2000. 

§ 5.105 Definitions. 

As used in these Title IX regulations, 
the term: 

Administratively separate unit means a 
school, department, or college of an 
educational institution (other than a 
local educational agency) admission to 
which is independent of admission to 
any other component of such institu-
tion. 

Admission means selection for part- 
time, full-time, special, associate, 
transfer, exchange, or any other enroll-
ment, membership, or matriculation in 
or at an education program or activity 
operated by a recipient. 

Applicant means one who submits an 
application, request, or plan required 
to be approved by an official of the 
Federal agency that awards Federal fi-
nancial assistance, or by a recipient, as 
a condition to becoming a recipient. 

Designated agency official means the 
Director, Office of Civil Rights. 

Educational institution means a local 
educational agency (LEA) as defined by 
20 U.S.C. 8801(18), a preschool, a private 
elementary or secondary school, or an 
applicant or recipient that is an insti-
tution of graduate higher education, an 
institution of undergraduate higher 
education, an institution of profes-
sional education, or an institution of 
vocational education, as defined in this 
section. 

Federal financial assistance means any 
of the following, when authorized or 
extended under a law administered by 

the Federal agency that awards such 
assistance: 

(1) A grant or loan of Federal finan-
cial assistance, including funds made 
available for: 

(i) The acquisition, construction, ren-
ovation, restoration, or repair of a 
building or facility or any portion 
thereof; and 

(ii) Scholarships, loans, grants, 
wages, or other funds extended to any 
entity for payment to or on behalf of 
students admitted to that entity, or 
extended directly to such students for 
payment to that entity. 

(2) A grant of Federal real or per-
sonal property or any interest therein, 
including surplus property, and the 
proceeds of the sale or transfer of such 
property, if the Federal share of the 
fair market value of the property is 
not, upon such sale or transfer, prop-
erly accounted for to the Federal Gov-
ernment. 

(3) Provision of the services of Fed-
eral personnel. 

(4) Sale or lease of Federal property 
or any interest therein at nominal con-
sideration, or at consideration reduced 
for the purpose of assisting the recipi-
ent or in recognition of public interest 
to be served thereby, or permission to 
use Federal property or any interest 
therein without consideration. 

(5) Any other contract, agreement, or 
arrangement that has as one of its pur-
poses the provision of assistance to any 
education program or activity, except 
a contract of insurance or guaranty. 

Institution of graduate higher edu-
cation means an institution that: 

(1) Offers academic study beyond the 
bachelor of arts or bachelor of science 
degree, whether or not leading to a cer-
tificate of any higher degree in the lib-
eral arts and sciences; 

(2) Awards any degree in a profes-
sional field beyond the first profes-
sional degree (regardless of whether 
the first professional degree in such 
field is awarded by an institution of 
undergraduate higher education or pro-
fessional education); or 

(3) Awards no degree and offers no 
further academic study, but operates 
ordinarily for the purpose of facili-
tating research by persons who have 
received the highest graduate degree in 
any field of study. 
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Institution of professional education 
means an institution (except any insti-
tution of undergraduate higher edu-
cation) that offers a program of aca-
demic study that leads to a first profes-
sional degree in a field for which there 
is a national specialized accrediting 
agency recognized by the Secretary of 
Education. 

Institution of undergraduate higher 
education means: 

(1) An institution offering at least 
two but less than four years of college- 
level study beyond the high school 
level, leading to a diploma or an asso-
ciate degree, or wholly or principally 
creditable toward a baccalaureate de-
gree; or 

(2) An institution offering academic 
study leading to a baccalaureate de-
gree; or 

(3) An agency or body that certifies 
credentials or offers degrees, but that 
may or may not offer academic study. 

Institution of vocational education 
means a school or institution (except 
an institution of professional or grad-
uate or undergraduate higher edu-
cation) that has as its primary purpose 
preparation of students to pursue a 
technical, skilled, or semiskilled occu-
pation or trade, or to pursue study in a 
technical field, whether or not the 
school or institution offers certificates, 
diplomas, or degrees and whether or 
not it offers full-time study. 

Recipient means any State or polit-
ical subdivision thereof, or any instru-
mentality of a State or political sub-
division thereof, any public or private 
agency, institution, or organization, or 
other entity, or any person, to whom 
Federal financial assistance is ex-
tended directly or through another re-
cipient and that operates an education 
program or activity that receives such 
assistance, including any subunit, suc-
cessor, assignee, or transferee thereof. 

Student means a person who has 
gained admission. 

Title IX means Title IX of the Edu-
cation Amendments of 1972, Public Law 
92–318, 86 Stat. 235, 373 (codified as 
amended at 20 U.S.C. 1681–1688) (except 
sections 904 and 906 thereof), as amend-
ed by section 3 of Public Law 93–568, 88 
Stat. 1855, by section 412 of the Edu-
cation Amendments of 1976, Public Law 
94–482, 90 Stat. 2234, and by Section 3 of 

Public Law 100–259, 102 Stat. 28, 28–29 
(20 U.S.C. 1681, 1682, 1683, 1685, 1686, 1687, 
1688). 

Title IX regulations means the provi-
sions set forth at §§ 5.100 through 5.605. 

Transition plan means a plan subject 
to the approval of the Secretary of 
Education pursuant to section 901(a)(2) 
of the Education Amendments of 1972, 
20 U.S.C. 1681(a)(2), under which an edu-
cational institution operates in mak-
ing the transition from being an edu-
cational institution that admits only 
students of one sex to being one that 
admits students of both sexes without 
discrimination. 

[65 FR 52865, 52890, Aug. 30, 2000] 

§ 5.110 Remedial and affirmative ac-
tion and self-evaluation. 

(a) Remedial action. If the designated 
agency official finds that a recipient 
has discriminated against persons on 
the basis of sex in an education pro-
gram or activity, such recipient shall 
take such remedial action as the des-
ignated agency official deems nec-
essary to overcome the effects of such 
discrimination. 

(b) Affirmative action. In the absence 
of a finding of discrimination on the 
basis of sex in an education program or 
activity, a recipient may take affirma-
tive action consistent with law to over-
come the effects of conditions that re-
sulted in limited participation therein 
by persons of a particular sex. Nothing 
in these Title IX regulations shall be 
interpreted to alter any affirmative ac-
tion obligations that a recipient may 
have under Executive Order 11246, 3 
CFR, 1964–1965 Comp., p. 339; as amend-
ed by Executive Order 11375, 3 CFR, 
1966–1970 Comp., p. 684; as amended by 
Executive Order 11478, 3 CFR, 1966–1970 
Comp., p. 803; as amended by Executive 
Order 12086, 3 CFR, 1978 Comp., p. 230; 
as amended by Executive Order 12107, 3 
CFR, 1978 Comp., p. 264. 

(c) Self-evaluation. Each recipient 
education institution shall, within one 
year of September 29, 2000: 

(1) Evaluate, in terms of the require-
ments of these Title IX regulations, its 
current policies and practices and the 
effects thereof concerning admission of 
students, treatment of students, and 
employment of both academic and non- 
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